January 31, 2016
Honourable Jody Wilson-Raybould

Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada

House of Commons

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0A6

Dear Honourable Minister Wilson-Raybould:

I am writing as a concerned citizen of Canada. I wish to commend the federal government on taking action in the case of Carter vs Canada by asking for a six-month extension “In order to engage and consult with Canadians on this complex and personal issue …”1  I still favour the federal government asking to invoke Section 33 which gives the elected government the legislative authority to overturn or suspend a judicial court ruling.

Since the ruling of the Supreme Court of Canada has broad implications for all Canadian citizens and in particular the vulnerable in society facing end-of-life decisions, there is a need for more time – more than six months to ensure all of the safety-features and needs are addressed.  This ruling puts a burden on the medical professionals who care for the dying as well as their caregivers.  Our elected officials represent the people of Canada and their duty is to ensure the rights of all Canadians are served when legislation is drafted.  Canadians now and in the future will be affected by this legislation.

Can this be accomplished in an additional six months?  A better alternative would be invoking Section 33 of the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms which would allow 5 years for careful deliberation and full consultation and dialogue with all affected parties.  The government has stated “Canadians have made it clear that they are looking for a real conversation about personal choice, health care and end-of-life care, and strong protection of the vulnerable.” 1
I urge the federal government to reconsider and invoke Section 33 of the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms in the case of Carter v. Canada.  In order to meet the needs of all Canadians I also urge the federal government to make patient-centered, good quality and accessible palliative care a top priority.

Thank you for your attention to this matter and I look forward to receiving a reply to my concerns.

Sincerely,


_____________________________


           (Print Name)
_____________________________


           (Signature)
_____________________________


          (Address)
_____________________________
“Physician-assisted dying is a complex and deeply personal issue for Canadians of all ages and backgrounds.  The federal government’s response will affect all of society.  That is why we are firmly committed to including Canadians and taking the time to develop a thoughtful, sensitive, and well-informed response.  We recognize both a person’s right to make fundamental decisions about his or her life and the need to protect those who are vulnerable.”





The Honourable Jody Wilson-Raybould


Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada








1December 3, 2015 – Ottawa, ON – Department of Justice – Physician-assisted dying: Request to Supreme Court of Canada to extend time for federal, provincial and territorial response.

